College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

June 30, 2014 – 12:00 noon – Minard 204J
Present: Rick Axelson, Betsy Birmingham, Jeffrey Bumgarner, Ann Burnett, Jeffrey Clark, John Cox, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Carol Pearson, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Kent thanked EC members for a successful year.  Key accomplishments in the college for 2013-14 included:
· UNITE hires and spousal hires finalized – 8.55 new hires in the college

· Architecture/Landscape Architecture smoothly transitioned into AHSS

· Significant increases in development efforts and success in the college (search underway for a new Development Officer; Challey and Falck Endowments)

· Gains in sponsored research
· Increases in the level of scholarly activity (publications, presentations, etc)
· Improvements in college advancement efforts/alumni outreach

· Several distinguished awards were earned by AHSS faculty and students this year (four Fulbright Awards, two Bush Fellowships, three Tapestry of Diverse Talents Awards, the Waldron Award for Research Excellence)

Departments are encouraged to invite Scarlet Gray Bernard, our new Grant Coordinator, and Melissa Vosen Callens, our new DCE Professor of Practice, to departmental meetings.
Equipment allocations have been made.

Extra Section funding – Kent will meet with the new Provost soon; requests from departments are approximately $100,000 more than last year.

AHSS and University Searches – Jeanne Hageman has been appointed Director of International Studies program; an interim director of the WPA will be appointed this year while the department conducts a new search; two finalists remain under consideration for the Dean of Libraries position (a third candidate has withdrawn).

Faculty evaluation letters are due today.

Contracts have been distributed and are due back by July 20.

Annual Reports are due to Kent by July 8.

Alumni outreach and awards – Duane Champagne’s name has been submitted.  Would like to submit additional candidates.

An Executive Council Retreat (focusing on planning and prioritization) will be scheduled in August.  Cathy will send out a doodle poll to determine the best date.

College brochures – currently being redesigned.
The schedule of EC meetings for 2014-15 was distributed.
Meeting adjourned at 1:25 pm.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas 
